City ot Cincinnati

Mark Jeffreys 202700

Counctlomember

February 22, 2022
MOTION

Public Safety & District 5

WE MOVE that, the Administration provide an update to Council within 30 days on motion
number 202102195 requesting a report from the Administration and the Cincinnati Police
Department’s detailing a plan for establishing a new District 5 headquarters, which was
requested to be completed by September 15, 2021

WE FURTHER MOVE that, the Administration within that report share data on response times
by neighborhood in District 5. This report should document annual average response times by
each of the neighborhoods served at least three years before District 5°s headquarters moved to
College Hill and annual average response times by neighborhood for each year since the
headquarters has moved.

STATEMENT

For the past 3 years, Cincinnati Police Department’s District 5 headquarters has been in a
temporary space in College Hill immediately adjacent to a daycare and convenience store. The
city has spent $3.2 million to bring this temporary location up to code.

On June 23, 2021, a motion filed by CM Sundermann, Mann and Lemon-Kearney asked the
administration for a report on the timeline for planning, acquiring/building a new station, and
when officers will occupy the new building. Moreover, it asked the Administration to report on
the total costs of a new building as well as other workable locations for the new District 5
headquarters. This was asked to be delivered to council by September 15, 2021 with the hope
that City Council could address District 5°s needs in the 2022/2023 budget.

To our knowledge, that report has not been issued.
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